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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 25th November 2015 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-   Dr Peter Lilley (Chairman), Messrs Dewi Lewis, Gareth Howells, Mrs Alison Evans, Councillor Bob Kilmister, Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Wyn Williams and Mrs Anne Thomas.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 28th October 2015 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) ACCIDENTS AT NEW INN CROSS ROADS. The Clerk reported that he had visited Mr Hywel Davies, Greenway Farm on Monday 23rd November and had established the ownership of the land on both sides of the B4329 on the north side of New Inn Cross Roads. Also he has arranged to meet the owners of the land on the western side of the B4329 on site on Wednesday 2nd December. He had also received an email from Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council with a sketch of possible improvements to the site. The Clerk reported that there were two thorn bushes on the hedge on the eastern side of the B4329 at approximately 65 metres and 80 metres from the cross roads, and in his opinion the removal of these two thorn bushes would improve visibility. It was agreed to ask Mr Darren Thomas if these two bushes could be removed in the first instance and traffic calming lines painted on the highway before consideration is given to further improvements.

(b) LOW HEDGE AT GLYNHELYG, STATION VIEW. Dewi Lewis reported that recently an ambulance attempting to gain access to Station View had failed to negotiate the corner because this low hedge encroached onto the highway. It was agreed to write to Mr Marc Owen, Street Care Manager, Pembs County Council asking him to investigate the matter and establish whether or not the low hedge encroached onto the highway.
(c) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL CHARTER. The questionnaire regarding the draft of the Charter between Pembrokeshire County Council and Town & Community Councils was completed.
(d) FENCE AT PUNCHESTON GREEN. The Clerk reported that he had seen Mr Robert Griffiths who had agreed to purchase the necessary materials and carry out repairs to the fence.

(e) REMEMBRANCE DAY WREATH. The Clerk reported that he had received a receipt from

Mr Richard Davies for £20.00 for the Remembrance Day wreath.

4.Highway Matters.
(a) DEAD BADGER ON B4329 AT TUFTON. There was a dead badger on the B4329 to the north of Tufton on Friday 13th November. This was reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line.
(b) BUSHES AT ARDWYN, TUFTON OBSTRUCTING VISIBILITY. It was reported that bushes on the hedge of Ardwyn, Tufton obstruct the visibility of traffic from Castlebythe entering the B4329. The Clerk is to request the homeowner to cut back the offending bushes.

(c) SALT/GRIT BIN FOR CASTLEBYTHE. It was proposed by Gareth Howells, seconded by Dewi Lewis and agreed that the Community Council purchase a salt/grit bin from Pembs County Council to be placed at the cross roads at Castlebythe.

5. Planning.

(a) Pembs CC 15/0051/PA. Planning permission has been granted in respect of erection of Rural Enterprise Workers Dwelling at Tymeini, Tufton.
(b) Pembs CC 15/0498/PA. Planning permission has been granted in respect of Dairy Cubicle Building at New House, Little Newcastle.
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(c) Pembs CC 15/0695/PA. Planning permission has been granted for the erection of an agricultural building (animal housing) at Fagwrfran East, Puncheston.
6. Financial Report.
The Clerk presented a financial report as at 25th November 2015 with projected figures to the end of the financial year. A copy of the report is attached as an annexe to these minutes.

7. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses.

It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to pay the Clerk a salary of £662.50 for the period 1st July to 31st December 2015. It was proposed by Dewi Lewis, seconded by 

Alison Evans and agreed to pay the Clerk’s expenses of £26.38 for the period 30th June to 25th November 2015.

8. Precept 2016/17.

It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Dewi Lewis and agreed that a precept of £2,200.00 should be requested for 2016/17 in the light of the facts that the balance in hand on 1st April 2015 had been £1,523.80, the projected balance in hand on 31st March 2016 would be £1,618.06 and the projected expenditure for 2015/16 would be £2,333.64.
9. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL.

(i) Email received from Philip Jackson, Senior Renewals Officer, enquiring about oil clubs within the community. Nothing is known about any oil clubs within the community.

(ii) Letter and posters with information of changes to waste and recycling collections over the Christmas and New Year holiday period.
(b) POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER. Questionnaire completed regarding the Police precept.

(c) Email from Maria Hemingway-Skone offering to donate to the council an aluminium flagpole in reasonable condition. It was agreed that Alison Evans should examine the flagpole.
(d) The following were received for information:-

(i) Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority. Updates on Local Development Plan Land Allocations and larger development sites in the National Park.
(ii) Hywel Dda University Health Board. Letter and booklets regarding Transforming Mental Health Services.
10. Any Other Business.
There was no item for any other business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.0 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 27th January 2016 at 7.30 p m at Puncheston School.
